
From: Rajin Ramkissoon <rajin@kdcanada.org>  
Sent: Thursday, January 2, 2025 6:07 PM 
To: City of Saint John Mayor's Office <mayor@saintjohn.ca> 
Cc: Common Clerk <commonclerk@saintjohn.ca> 
Subject: Proclamation Request - January 26, 2025 Kawasaki Disease Awareness Day 

 

[ External Email Alert] **Please note that this message is from an 

external sender. If it appears to be sent from a Saint John employee, 
please forward the email to spamsample@saintjohn.ca or contact the IT 
Service Desk.** 

Hi Mayor Reardon, 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
My name is Rajin Ramkissoon, I am a board member of Kawasaki Disease Canada. 
 
Kawasaki Disease Canada was incorporated under the Canada Not-for-profit 
Corporations Act in May, 2014. In December 2015, Kawasaki Disease Canada became 
registered as a national charity.  
  
Kawasaki Disease Canada’s mission is to ensure Kawasaki disease is top-of-mind for 
Canadians. Our vision is saving children’s hearts from the effects of Kawasaki disease.  
 
I'm writing to ask you, and the wonderful people of Saint John, to proclaim January 26, 
2025 as Kawasaki Disease Awareness Day. 
We hope you can help us spread awareness to the community about this disease and 
help save a child's heart! 
 
I've provided the details of the requested proclamation below... 
 
 
WHEREAS, Kawasaki Disease is the leading cause of acquired heart disease in 
children and affects children around the globe. Early diagnosis is a matter of life or 
death and/or lifelong coronary distress. Early detection is critical; increased awareness 
of early symptoms is imperative to diagnosis and effective treatment. We want 
Kawasaki disease to be top of mind of Canadians and for us to increase awareness and 
save children's hearts from the effects of Kawasaki disease  
  
WHEREAS, Kawasaki Disease Canada is the only Canadian national charity working to 
improve outcomes of Kawasaki disease and at the forefront of Kawasaki disease issues 
by collaborating with families affected by the disease and medical professionals. 

 
Some people who received this message don't often get email from rajin@kdcanada.org. Learn why this is 

important  
 

mailto:spamsample@saintjohn.ca
mailto:rajin@kdcanada.org
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification


January 26 is the anniversary of the day in 1961 that Dr. Tomisaku Kawasaki began to 
recognize a cluster of symptoms that led to the classification "Kawasaki disease". It has 
been more than 50 years, the cause of the disease is still unknown. Increased 
awareness is imperative. Kawasaki Disease Canada supports international partners in 
the quest to increase awareness and is pursuing this proclamation across Canada.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or require any more information. 

Thanks kindly! 
 
Rajin Ramkissoon 
Board Member  
https://kdcanada.org/ 
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